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CABINET MEMBER FOR THE ENVIRONMENT 
10th February, 2015 

 
 
Present:- Councillor Hoddinott (in the Chair); Councillors McNeely and Swift. 

 
G44. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON 26TH JANUARY 

2015  
 

 Resolved:- That the minutes of the previous meeting of the Cabinet 
Member and Advisers for Environment held on 26th January, 2015 be 
approved as a correct record for signature by the Chairman. 
 

G45. CONTRACT FOR THE SUPPLY OF WHEELED BINS AND 
CONTAINERS  
 

 Consideration was given to a report, presented jointly by the Procurement 
Category Manager and the Waste Officer, concerning the evaluation of 
tenders for the four years’ contract for the supply of wheeled bins and 
containers to the Authority. Details of the evaluation process were 
included within the report. 
 
Members were informed of the proposal to appoint MGB Plastics (a 
supplier based at Rotherham’s Barbot Hall industrial estate) for this 
contract for a period of up to four years. The report stated that the terms 
of this contract will require its renewal annually, subject to satisfactory 
supplier performance. The quality aspects which have been evaluated 
include Key Performance Indicators and Management Information, 
enabling the Authority to monitor and proactively encourage good 
performance from the supplier, throughout the four years’ term of the 
agreement. 
 
The need for urgent consideration of this item was in order to begin the 
contract without delay. Members were informed of the significant budget 
savings which will accrue from this contract. 
 
Resolved:- (1) That the report be received and its contents noted. 
 
(2) That the reason for the urgent consideration of this item be noted as 
the need to commence the contract as soon as possible, in order to 
achieve the budget savings which will accrue from the negotiated prices. 
 
(3) That the tender submitted by MGB Plastics for the supply of wheeled 
bins and containers to the Authority be accepted, on the terms detailed in 
the report now submitted. 
 
(4) That the contract shall begin on 1st March 2015 and shall last for a 
period of four years, with the contract being renewed annually, subject to 
monitoring and satisfactory supplier performance. 

 


